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September 10, 2013 

David M. Hardy 
Section Chief  
Federal Bureau of Investigation 
Record/Information 
Dissemination Section  
170 Marcel Drive  
Winchester, VA 22602-4483 
Fax: (540) 868-4391 or 4997 
 
Re:  MDR FBI 2013-03597  
  
Dear Mr. Hardy: 
 
 This letter requests an update regarding the status of a Mandatory Declassification 
Review request that I submitted to the Office of Information and Privacy of the Department of 
Justice on June 10, 2013, on behalf of Dan Christensen, Anthony Summers, and Robbyn 
Swan, and that was referred to the FBI, as the component that originally classified the 
information, on June 26, 2013, by Amanda M. Jones, attorney-adviser to the OIP.   
 
 Federal regulations provide: 
 

The component that originally classified the information shall provide a 
written response to requests for mandatory review within 60 days whenever 
possible, or shall inform the requester in writing why additional time is needed. 
Unless there are unusual circumstances, the additional time needed by the 
component originally classifying the information shall not extend beyond 180 
days from the receipt of the request. If no determination has been made at the 
end of the 180 day period, the requester may apply to the DRC for a 
determination. 

 
28 C.F.R. § 17.31(d).  Sixty days from the date of the original request was August 9, 2013.  
Sixty days from the referral was August 25, 2013.   
 
 Nevertheless, I have not received either a response or an explanation of why additional 
time is needed to formulate a response.   
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  Please provide me the FBI’s response or explanation as soon as possible. 
 
 The information that our clients seek to have declassified is pages 416 through 443 (all 
of Part Four) of the 107th Congress’s Joint Inquiry into Intelligence Community Activities 
before and after the Terrorist Attacks of September 11, 200.  The Joint Inquiry report states 
that these pages contain information regarding “specific sources of foreign support for some 
of the September 11 hijackers while they were in the United States.”  Declassification of this 
information is of paramount public importance at this time. 
 
 Please call me at 305-810-2516 if you have any questions regarding the request.  If 
you refer the request to another official or agency, please advise me of that action as well.  
 

      




